American Council of the Blind of Nebraska

Minutes of the Special Meeting

Held on April 19, 2008

At The New World Inn & Conference Center

The meeting convened at 4:44p.m. with all council members present. The purpose of the special meeting was to discuss the issues regarding the failure to obtain the financial records of the Lincoln chapter for the year ending December 31, 2007, and an explanation regarding the transfer of money from the Chapter account to the personal bank account of Mary Susan Orester.

Howard Compton, Treasurer, reported that he had repeatedly tried to obtain said records from the Past President of the Lincoln Chapter, Mary Susan Orester.  Mrs. Orester's only response was to report that the records were accidentally destroyed.  Therefore, Mr. Compton and President Jim Jirak found it necessary to consult an attorney to determine legal and financial liability.

The attorney, Mr. Steven E. Gunderson, then sent a letter to Mrs. Orester demanding that the requested records be made available, and explaining to her that the transfer of money to her personal account could be considered a felony and that the organization could be held responsible under law.  The funds have been returned to the Lincoln Chapter in full, nevertheless, the transactions could still be considered actionable.

After receipt of this letter, Mrs. Orester called the Vice President, Glendora Weiland, stating that she had been very ill and would not be able to attend the upcoming convention.  Mrs. Weiland said that the failure of the president and the treasurer to inform her of the meeting with the attorney and its subsequent actions put her in an awkward situation since she was not aware of their actions.  Howard Compton and Jim Jirak apologized profusely and promised that all officers would be kept in the loop from now on.
Howard has been in contact with the appropriate banking officers and has asked for copies of all accounts.  If there are any further contacts needed with the attorney, all ACBN officers will be present.

It was decided unanimously that the proceedings of the meeting shall be held in confidence since there could be legal actions involving Mary Susan Orester.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:40p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley C. Allen

Recording Secretary

